Comments on UVC §1-186-Roadway
Comments by James Ellison

It is not readily apparent as to why the words, "even where such sidewalk, berm or shoulder may be used by persons riding bicycles or other human powered vehicles" need to be added to the existing UVC definition of "Roadway." The accompanying justification talks about bicycle riding on sidewalks being "permitted but not encouraged" and bicycle riding may be "inadvisable on shoulders." Since the UVC applies nationally, to all types of highways, streets, public roads, etc., these statements appear too far-reaching and too general to be applied in all cases. Later in the document, on page 13 of 36, language indicates it could be okay to allow bicycles to overtake passing on the right using the shoulder (section 11-304). Then on page 22 of 36, section 11-1103 indicates it could be okay for bikes, wheelchairs, non-motorized travel to be on a sidewalk. And on page 25 of 36, section 11-1202 indicates it could be okay for bicycles to be on shoulders except when prohibited. These other sections and their explanations seem to be relevant and realistic, but section 1-186 seems to practically conflict with its observation that this type of travel is "permitted but not encouraged." I support sections 11-304, 11-1103, and 11-1202, and favor eliminating the proposed changes on page 4 of 36 by section 1-186.
Comments by Robert Seyfried
Again, bicycles included in term”vehicles” (refers to his comments on section 1-109).

Comments by Virginia DOT

Return to committee for changes. In the interest of improving safety and for effectiveness in directly stating the rationale within the UVC changes, the following edit is suggested: , even where such sidewalk, berm or shoulder may be used by persons riding bicycles or other human powered vehicles. Although bicycle travel on sidewalks is often permitted, it is associated with higher crash risks and should not be encouraged. In addition, bicycle travel on shoulders may be inadvisable in places where crossing and turning traffic is common or the shoulder is unimproved. The following comments are provided:
BACKGROUND/COMMENTS 
VDOT disagrees with the proposed change. The rationale in the proposed changes to the UVC are by and large, informative but it poorly correlates to the proposed revision. It acknowledges that bicycle travel on sidewalks and shoulders is frequently permitted, however bicycle travel “should not be encouraged” or is “inadvisable” on sidewalks due to higher crash risks in certain limited circumstances. We do not believe that changing the legal definition of a roadway will have any appreciable impact on the number of bicycles utilizing sidewalks or shoulders. Automatically excluding areas where bicycles travel from the definition of a roadway may have unintended consequences of preventing bicycles from using the shoulder, berm, or sidewalk even in situations where it is safe and advisable to do so, such as a wide and improved shoulder situated in a location with limited cross or turning traffic.
